Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
9 July 2025

Conference Call

Members Present:  Brian Gonzalez, Horacio Pugliese, Derek Garbos, Christopher Short, Roberta McHatton
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:   David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:35 PM EDT

Close Time: 
2:51 PM EDT
Old Business
ILDA Conference Planning:  Patrick Murphy indicated that registration for the conference is still light with early registration ending at the end of July.  The Board discussed the ability/desire for European members to attend a meeting in the US during a time of international turmoil including discussing options to participate from countries where visas to the US are being denied.  Horacio Pugliese provided a technical preparation update including that there will be 300W lasers being provided by Lone Star Lasers.  Horacio provided additional detail on graphics and other laser projectors.
Patrick indicated that there is a cultural tour that has yet to be formalized.  ILDA will host a tour at the Space and Rocket center and there will be a further reception event hosted at the Museum of Communication Technology.
North American Music (NAM) Conference:  The Board discussed a desire for ILDA to have a presence at NAM this year.  Brian Gonzalez indicated that to facilitate a presence at NAM this year, ILDA would have to establish a dialogue with NAM to see if there is a lower cost way to participate at that conference as traditional means are out of reach for a non-profit organization such as ILDA.
Lord of Lasers Competition:  Patrick Murphy indicated that the host (Lashek) had inquired how ILDA wants to proceed.  Patrick shared some personal suggestions on how to score entries and other potential improvements.  

Australia Laser Regulatory Environment:  Patrick Murphy raised a Dr. Martin Stroztle, safety expert raised incorporating ILDA's Category A show into Austria's regulatory environment.

Safety Education and Regulatory Issues: Patrick Murphy and Roberta McHatton indicated that there is no new news regarding ANSI Z136.10 which hasn't had any meetings on the subject.  Patrick has a safety course at Pangolin's headquarters next week while Roberta has a July 22nd course.

New Business
ILDA Website:  Patrick Murphy shared a new Safety section in the ILDA website.  

ILDA Awards:  Patrick Murphy conveyed that the artistic award winners have been notified.  Photo voting is also complete, however the Technical awards are not resolved due to some open issues regarding one of the entries.

MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Derek Garbos. The motion passed by all Board members present.
